
C 

 

 

  

BRIAN P. KEMP                   JAY NEAL    

GOVERNOR                     DIRECTOR 

 

 

 

104 MARIETTA STREET NW, SUITE 440  ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303 

404.657.1956   877.231.6590    404.657.1957 FAX 

CJCC.GEORGIA.GOV 

 

 

June 21, 2023  

 

 
The Honorable Willie M. Saunders  

Augusta-Richmond County Juvenile Court  

535 Telfair Street, Suite 610 

Augusta, Georgia 30901 

 

 
Dear Judge Saunders,  

 

Congratulations! I am pleased to inform you that the Criminal Justice Coordinating Council has 

awarded a grant to Augusta-Richmond County in the amount of $450,000 effective July 1, 2023.  

 

Attached to the email, you will find the award documentation for this state-funded grant award. 

This year, awardees will need to submit their packet via Formstack. The link for the Formstack is 

included here. As a reminder, award packets are due 45 days after they are received.  Please note, 

award recipients may begin expending grant funds for FY2024 on July 1, 2023, prior to the grant 

award being accepted and special conditions agreed to. However, all grant award documents must 

be approved prior to the first reimbursement.  

 

If you have any questions regarding the execution of the grant award documents or the 

administration of your project, please feel free to contact Stephanie Mikkelsen, Juvenile Justice 

Program Director, at smikkelsen@cjcc.ga.gov.  I look forward to working with you on this exciting 

initiative and advancing services for our state’s juveniles in a truly meaningful way.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jay Neal  

Executive Director  
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